
Code Officer’s Report for June 2025 

Last night I represented the Village in court in Ledyard where Judge Maassen decided one 
of the shipping containers at 46 Sherwood Rd. will be removed by September 15th or a fine 
of $200 for each week will be imposed on Mr. Martin, the property owner. He did say that he 
would speak to Dan Green, the former Code Enforcement Officer before making his 
decision final. I did ask, but don’t understand why he only addressed one of the containers.  

I issued 5 building permits in June, a fence permit at 492 Main St, permits for interior 
renovations for 4 Lafayette St. and 9 Orchard Rd. and roof permits at 27 Wells Rd. and 448 
Main St. A new sign was approved for the Constantia Wine Co. wine tasting room at 381 
Main St. and the Inns of Aurora is interested in finding a party interested in removing the 
historic structure in the rear of Chimney Corners, 348 Main St.  

Regards, 

Bob Rhea 

Code Enforcement Officer 

Village of Aurora 

 


